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CARNEGIE CORPORATION OF NEW YORK
S22 FiIFTH AVENUE
NEW YORK 18, N.Y.

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY Feb raary 4, 1948

Kr. Robert Oppenheimer, Director
Institute for Advanced Study
Princeton, New Jersey

Dear Hr. Oppenheimer

We hope it will be convenient for you to let
us have, on or before March 15, 1948, a progress
report on our grant of $55,000, to the Institute
for Advanced Study for seminars on international
affairs.

A stztement of two or three pages, together
with a financial summary, will be sufficient.

This report will be of great interest to the
officers and trustees of the Corporation.

Sincerely yours
[rtart . bt T
Secretary

RML:df
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CARNEGIE CORFORATION OF KEW YORK
EARLE SEMINAR GRART #2
STATEMENT JULY 1, 1947 - FEBRUARY 29, 1948,

RECEIFTS:

October, 1947
For year 1947-48 $ 15,000,00

DISBURSEMENTS :

Salary, secretarial services 3{00.00
Travel and Conferenceg 83,50
FPublications & Subscriptione 5,20

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 987.70

BALANCE, FEBRUARY 29, 1948. § 14,012.30

Copy to:

Dr. Oppenheimer
Professor Earle
Mr.Schur
Comptroller

Mareh &4, 1948 /8M
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Memorandum to Dr. Oppenheimer:

In re-reading the correspondence which I have had from time
to time with the Carnegie Corporation, I find the following sentences
which will be of interest and concern to you:

"The Institute would supplement the proposed grant from the
Corporation by allotting to the same general purposes a
portion of the funds it provides annually for stipends in

the School of Economics and Politics. In addition, the
Institute will contribute administrative services in the

form of office space, library, maps, and the like, as well

as some secretarial assistance. The Institute will also

make an earnest effort to secure from other sources additional
gifts of equal or greater amount, so that the purpose we both
have in mind may be more firmly established for a longer
period of time and on a basis of even greater stability."
(From a letter of May 8, 1946 to Pendleton Herring, Executive
Associate of the Carnegie Corporation of New York.) A copy
of this letter is in your files.

The commitments made in the first two sentences of the above
paragraph are, of course, being faithfully observed. Nothing, however,
has been done as yet to carry out the promise made in the last sentence——
namely, that the Institute will attempt to secure from other sources
the sum of about $55,000 for the support of its work in international
politics. I had had some hope at one time that at least a portion of
this sum could be obtained from Mr. Bernard Baruch, but nothing has
come of that hope.

May I sometime talk with you about this matter?

3

Edward M. Earle

\_{-u_ <-‘-'&%\

March 8, 1948 /‘;_ . (e
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Copy to: Frofessor Tarle

March 8, 1548

Dear Mr. Lester: _ .
I have the honor to transmit to you the reports of
Profeasor Earle on the progress of work supported in part by
the grants made by the Carnegie Corporation to the Institute
for Advanced Study.
‘ May I add only my own expression of deep appreciation
to the Corporation for its generosity.

Yours sincerely,

Robert Oppenheimer

¥r. Robert M, Lester
Carnegie Corporation of New York
522 Fifth Avenue

_ New York 18, N. Y.





